UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting August 27, 1979 4:00 p.m., Conference Room

## MINUTES

Present: Adamson, Deloria, Desiderio, J. Ellis, W. Ellis,

Fink, Flickinger, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hart, Hermann, Kovnat, MacPherson, Martinez, Minzner, Muir, Norwood, Parnall, Occhialino, Schwartz, Simson, Stelzner, Teitelbaum, Weidner, Winograd;

Representative Blackburn; Camp

Dean Desiderio called the meeting to order; minutes of the meeting of August 16, 1979, were approved.

A new semester having been launched, Winograd announced that 112 firstyear students are enrolled. Also, Desiderio announced that the Clinical Program will have two new staff attorneys working in Centrolegal: Bruce Kelley and Ed Macy.

Individual faculty members from other departments will be invited to meet with the law faculty in the staff lounge for discussion and coffee at 4:00 p.m. on the Mondays when there are no faculty meetings.

"Law Week" is available for 50¢ per week to faculty, subscriptions to be handled by Rose Gutierrez.

A barrister from England will speak on Wednesday at 11:45 a.m., Rm. 2401.

Members of the faculty are welcome to attend a judicial conclave on September 14. This will be an educational program for the judges throughout the state, and discussion will include the adoption of the New Mexico Rules of Civil Procedure.

Schwartz asked to be permitted to withdraw from the Faculty Senate and nominated Teitelbaum to replace him. Motion carried.

Faculty voted to continue on probation the following students: Dennis Chappabitty, Robert Fast Horse, and Eldon McCabe.

Petition of Marcia LeClaire for readmission was denied.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, owse R. Camp

Louise R. Camp

Sec'y